# Woodlawn School Creating Opportunity, Sharing Success

Drumoyne Gardens
West Monkseaton
Whitley Bay
NE25 9DL
0191 6432590
office@woodlawnschool.org.uk
www.woodlawn.org.uk
Facebook - Woodlawn School
Twitter@WoodlawnLive



### The Woodlawn Covid-19 plan

#### Dear Parents/Carers and Students

Friday 3rd April marks the beginning of the Easter holidays and from Monday 20 April 2020, we were hoping we would have further news to support Woodlawn School being fully operational again. However, it now seems unlikely that this will be the case.

### **Easter holiday**

Over the holiday period staff and pupils are expected to have a break. During this time our senior leaders will continue to provide fun activities for all children via Woodlawn School Facebook. Senior leaders will also stay in contact via telephone call to our vulnerable group of pupils. Packed lunches will continue to be delivered through the holiday period.

Woodlawn School staff will continue to support children who require our provision each day. If your situation changes and you need further support please talk to us via the **see saw direct message to staff** or school **Facebook private messaging. In case of emergency please phone 07840589830.** 

## From Monday 20th April 2020 Woodlawn School continues to be open for:

'Children who are vulnerable, and children whose parents are critical to the Covid-19 response and cannot be safely cared for at home.'

After the holiday Woodlawn staff will continue to provide activities via See Saw. These activities are designed to offer continuity of education during this time, however, please do not feel pressure to complete all work and activities. It is most important that your children feel safe and happy during this time of uncertainty.

We realise this is a difficult, uncertain time for students and yourselves and we extend to you our heartfelt thanks for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Gill Wilson Headteacher

'The school's work to promote pupils' personal development and welfare is outstanding' - Ofsted October 2018















